
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  July 20, 2020 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
Did not meet 
 

High School 10 Year Life Safety Review 
BLDD will be conducting the 10 year survey on July 22nd. I will present the report to the Board 
as soon as I receive and review it. 
 

Lake Land 10 Year Life Safety Proposal 
BLDD has presented a proposal to do a 10 year survey at a cost of $4,000.00. They have also 
included a fee for mileage billed at 1.10 times the amount invoiced to the Architect. This will be 
billed separately. We have never done a survey on this building before and with our students 
using the facility and the District owning the building it is our responsibility to get this done. Mr. 
Bauer has talked with the ROE and confirmed this. 
 

High School Roof 
The roof has been completed at the high school. The cost was $56,131.00. The maintenance 
grant that I applied for has been received for $28,065.50 to cover half the cost. 
 

Field Capacity and Gym  
With the new capacity rules that are in place now, I wanted to make you aware of our seating 
capacity in our gyms as well as the football field. The high school gym is 1600. The Jr. High is 
1035 and the field is 2000. With 20% capacity this is 320 people at the high school, 207 for the 
Jr. High and 400 at the football field.   
 

Cleaning Procedures 
With hopes of returning to school this fall we will be needing to increase our cleaning 
procedure. I’m not sure if our staff will be able to keep up with this, so we may have to utilize 
our sub custodians a little more.  

 



Water Fountains 
We have purchased 11 new bottle filling stations for the schools. These will allow students to 
bring their own bottle to school to fill from these stations with the hopes of limiting the 
touching of water fountains. We will have 3 at the high school, 3 at each elementary schools 
and 2 at the Jr.high. 

 
Lincoln School Tuck Pointing 
This work is almost complete as of today July20th. Once it is done I will be able to repair the 
damage done to the inside wall. All work will be done before we return to school. 
 

Transportation 
 
New buses are here 
The 2 new buses have arrived and we have put radios and cameras in and they are ready to be 
put in the fleet for this year. 
 

Craig Deering new hire 
Craig has completed his initial course and since he already has his CDL he is ready to be a sub 
driver for us. I believe he will be on the list of employees to be approved tonight. Craig recently 
moved here from up north where he drove for another school district. 
 
With all the new rules sent out from ISBE we are going to start out the new year with a lot of 
unknowns. With the riders being limited to 50 per bus and the assignment of seats we will have 
to use most if not all of our buses this year. I am not sure at this time how we will handle these 
changes. I do believe that we will probably be using all our sub drivers on a daily basis to help 
with the over flow of students as a bus becomes full. We will be working on this plan over the 
next few weeks as registration begins and we see how many students will be riding. 
 


